Blessed Sacrament Athletic Boosters – Meeting Minutes
February 18, 2016

	Officers
	Non Voting Members

	Name
	11/15
	12/15
	1/16
	2/16
	3/16
	4/16
	Name
	11/15
	12/15
	1/16
	2/16
	3/16
	4/16

	Tony Logan
	x
	
	X
	X
	
	
	Jeremy Eubank
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	Benjie Pieper
	X
	
	X
	
	
	
	Brian Finn
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	Jeff Epplen
	X
	
	X
	
	
	
	Nick Ritter
	x
	
	X
	
	
	

	Trevor Read
	X
	
	X
	
	
	
	Kristin Holt
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	Tim Moellering
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	Board Members
	Jeff Hemsath
	
	
	
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 X

	Steve Bailey
	
	
	
	X
	
	
	John Lange
	X
	
	X
	X
	
	

	Rodney Black
	
	
	X
	X
	
	
	Mike Quinn
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Brad Gastright
	x
	
	X
	X
	
	
	Larry Ingram
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	John Kirtley
	X
	
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Rick Lehmkuhl
	
	
	
	X
	
	
	Sports Directors

	Brian Klaene
	X
	
	
	X
	
	
	Steve Epplen
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Paul Frodge
	
	
	X
	
	
	
	Adam Boerger
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Chris Pieper
	
	
	
	X
	
	
	Joe Nielander
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lance Wells
	X
	
	X
	X
	
	
	Eric Wehrman
	X
	
	X
	
	
	

	Pete Wischer
	x
	
	
	
	
	
	Christy Noll
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Scott Vinicombe
	X
	
	X
	X
	
	
	Kim Rohmiller
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	LisaMoellering
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	DaveHellmann
	
	
	
	X
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Others in Attendance

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


1. Review / Approval of Previous Month’s Minutes – January minutes approved 
2. Elections – N/A
3. Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Epplen  – see Jeff’s report for details
4.     Sports Directors - Updates

· Basketball –Adam Boerger, Rick Lehmkuhl 
· Rick L.  Season winding down to an end.  Hopes to order 50-60 new uniforms after an inventory has been complete.  250 players on average each season.  Plan to rotate age groups and buy new uniforms for each every 5 years.
· Soccer  –  Lance Wells

· Looking for U6 coordinator.  395 U8 and up signed up.  Up from spring of 2015.  U6 at 138 with 3 weeks remaining to sign up.  Should be close to normal average.  U8 and up will begin around March 19th.  U6 around April 7th.  There has been a lot of negative feedback locally with the 4V4 concept.  Lance would prefer to keep the format the same.  Will discuss in more detail during the March meeting once he receives more input around the league.  Because of this, Lance will hold off on buying the new goals until it has been determined what format will be used.  Tournament will be Memorial weekend.  Approved by DCCH.  Will have equipment exchange and coaches clinic early March.  More to follow.   Motion to approve $617.40 for new balls / bags / pennies / cones.  Approved 9-0.
· Baseball  – Steve Epplen 
· No updates-
· Golf  –  Jason Asch & Eric Wehrman 
·  No updates-
· Softball  –  John Kirtley  
· 12 kids have registered for softball thus far.  Registration has been  open about three weeks.  We had 20 kids sign up last year.  My goal was really to top that number this year, so we have some work to do.  The sign up table at coffee/donuts in January was very helpful in raising awareness.  One comment from a parishoner - "did you guys just start softball?" 

· One complaint from a parent, plus our coach, was lack of practice fields once the season began . With rain and scheduling, the Children's Home was essentially unavailable for practice after two or three of them.  This poses a challenge for us in growing the program.  I am wondering if anyone has any leads on other Kenton County fields on which we can hold practice.  I was going to ask a friend of mine at St. Pius if he had any field availability. 

· Is there any objection to having a portion of the $250 "director budget" go towards batting cage sessions?  I'd like to give our coaches the chance to get the girls some time in the batting cages and reimburse them for that.  This would be an inexpensive way to invest in the program and enhance the experience for kids over last year.

· Board was OK with batting cage sessions.

· Volleyball  – Lisa Moellering / Christy Noll 
· Two boys teams.  One 5th grade team and one 6th grade team.
  Girls - Ordered two ball carts. Still working on a net solution -- my goal is to order  something before school ends. I will send possible solutions and pricing options to the board as soon as possible. Girls registration will open sometime in April and tryouts will be in May. I would like to use the second gym at Pius for tryouts if possible so we can have two courts utilized. 

· Cross Country – Joe Nielander 
· No updates
· Tennis –  Kim Rohmiller

· Registration opened for grades 1-4 and 5-8 February 15th.  Hope to cap both at 24 each.
4. Ongoing  Business
·  2 basketball goals were installed February 8th.  64 likes on Facebook comment.
·  Electronic Marquee contract signed by Fr. Dan.  Installation will be this spring.
· Demisphere upgrade – new platform will be installed after spring signups.

· NDA basketball league – Adam / Rick / Dave will discuss a few suggestions with league director  that were brought to the boards attention by several parents / board members.  Admission / clock management.

· Corn Roast Grand Raffle – Will send tickets home with students before end of school year.  Need to confirm prizes for this year.
5. Other Business

                      Outstanding basketball registrations – Rick L. will look into.
                      Gym Coordinator – Will have new replacement for Dave by August 2016.
6.
Meeting Adjourned – Next Meeting:  March, 2016
